Ribble Valley Borough Council                                                                  

DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT - APPROVAL

	Ref: CS/JS

	Application No: 
	3/2007/0763/P

	Development Proposed:
	Increase in slope on rear roof and raise height of ridge by approximately 800mm at Ferrybutts, Osbaldeston Lane, Osbaldeston

	CONSULTATIONS: Parish/Town Council

	Parish  Council – No representations have been received.



	CONSULTATIONS: Highway/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	N/A



	CONSULTATIONS: Additional Representations.

	No representations have been received.



	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	Policy G1 - Development Control.

Policy H10 - Residential Extensions.

Policy SPG – “Extensions and Alterations to Dwellings”



	COMMENTS/ENVIRONMENTAL/AONB/HUMAN RIGHTS ISSUES/RECOMMENDATION:

	Ferrybutts is a detached bungalow on the east side of Osbaldeston Lane close to its junction with Higher Commons Lane.


At present there is very limited accommodation within the roof space of the bungalow, and its rear roof slope is shallower than the front roof slope.


The application seeks permission to increase the angle of the rear roof slope which would result in an increase of approximately 0.8m in the ridge height.  This would facilitate the provision of two bedrooms and a bathroom in the roof space.  These rooms would be illuminated by an existing “eyebrow” window in the front roof slope, proposed roof lights in the rear roof slope and a proposed obscure glazed window to a bedroom in the south gable elevation.  

As proposed, the roof of Ferrybutts would be similar to the existing steeper pitched and higher roof of the adjoining bungalow to the south, “Yorkstone”.  

For this reason, and as matching materials are proposed, I do not consider that the proposal would result in any detrimental effects upon the appearance of the property itself or the streetscene in general.

There are windows in the northern side elevation of Yorkstone facing the application site, but these appear to be to a garage and a landing (ie non habitable rooms).  I do not consider, in any event, that the proposed slight increase in the roofslope and ridge height would result in any serious loss of light to those windows.  As the proposed window in the gable elevation is to be obscure glaze, there would also be no detriment to the privacy of the occupiers of Yorkstone.

The adjoining two storey cottages to the north are sufficiently distance from Ferrybutts that the proposal would not, in my opinion, result in any detrimental effects to the amenities of their occupiers.

Overall, I can therefore see no objections to this proposed development. 



	SUMMARY OF REASONS FOR APPROVAL:

	The proposal has no significant detrimental impact on nearby residential amenity nor would it have an adverse visual impact.



	RECOMMENDATION: That conditional planning permission be granted.
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